STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MONDAY 17 JANUARY 2011
THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON.

	Councillors Present:
	Janice Dyer (Chair), Andrew Henderson, John Bews, Trish Cyster, Robert Gough, Ken Giles, Andrea Gardner, Deanna Gardner, Ian Hudspeth, Richard Leonard


	Public:
	2


	Clerk:
	Jo Ross




PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 

No issues were raised
301
To receive apologies for absence. 


No apologies were received
302
Declarations of Interest.  

To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).


No declarations were received

303
Minutes of the last meeting. 


The minutes were approved and signed relating to 20 December 2010 meeting  
304
Co-option of Richard Leonard to the council

The appropriate paperwork was duly signed and Richard Leonard co-opted to the council.
305
PSCO Chris Jones report on parking issues and introduction to new colleague Philip 
Marstin

Chris reported that he had observed the parking at all of the “hotspots” Fleming Drive, Worton Road and Woodway and unless vehicles were parked less than 30 feet from the junction the police have no powers to move them on.  He had asked the white van owner in Woodway to ensure he was not parked on the junction going forward but as Middle Barton has no parking restrictions the rest of Woodway was allowable parking.  Again he had also moved vehicles on in Fleming Drive and if caught more than twice they would have a formal notice served.  With regards to the van parking on the 30 mile an hour sign and blocking the crossroad warning sign on North Street again despite this causing a perceived hazard to those turning right out of Kiddington Road using the mirror this was not a restricted parking area so the owner was entitled to park there.   He had spoken to the owner who is using the van as a traffic calming measure past his property and had no intention to move it.

Other issues.


PCSO Chris Jones reported on other issues affecting the village.  He had recently undertaken some speed surveys.  Out of 126 vehicles recorded at Mill Lane only two were over the 30 mile an hour speed limit and at Westcote 12 out of 66 vehicles were recorded as  over the speed limit. 9 lorries however had gone through within an hour of which 2 were over the 30 mile an hour limit.


Dog Fouling – One of the biggest problems within the village.  Over the next few months the police will actively undertake a free bag and awareness campaign in the village to try and reduce the problem.
RESOLVED


THAT, the chair would contact directly the owner of the white van on North Street and the 
council would investigate implementing parking restrictions by way of white lines on some 
of the hot spots.

306.
Affordable Housing

Tom McCulloch from ORCC, a rural housing enabler presented the council with details of the 
proposed site which had been selected as a possible rural exception site by OCC. This site is 
land owned by the Goffe’s and is situated at the Carpenters Arms end of the village for local 
housing needs and talked about the next stage of the process.  If the need was proven then 
potentially 8 houses could be built on the land that would be under a shared ownership 
scheme with the occupier and the housing association.  There would be no right to buy with 
20% always remaining with the Housing Association.

A housing needs survey would be issued to all homes in the parish and immediate parishes, 
Westcote Barton and Sandford and Ledwell.  Cllr Leonard offered to act as the council’s 
coordinator working with Tom to get this undertaken.
 RESOLVED


THAT, the council voted with the exception of Cllr Giles to send the survey to all parishes 
and ascertain the need.  Cllr Giles objected to the survey being sent to parishes other than 
Steeple Barton. Cllr Leonard to take this forward.
307
Standing Donations to be considered for 2011/12 financial year

A review of all donations made over past three years was undertaken. No regular 
donations had been made over the past few years.    Cllr Giles asked it to be minuted that he 
wanted a full audit on the payment made to Carl Gross for this allotment charity which he 
believed had not been done in accordance with council financial procedures.
RESOLVED


Any future requests to be scanned and sent to all Cllr to consider at the following meeting. 
Local needs only to be met.  The auditor to be asked to check the payment made to Carl 
Gross 16 August 2010 minutes, item number 239 agreed and seconded by Cllr’s 
Andrew Henderson and John Bews.
308
Queens Jubilee 2012 Celebrations

RESOLVED


That an article be included from the Chair in the Bulletin asking for suggestions.  
309
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the agenda.

Email received from Jo Whittaker asking for an update on the works to the bridge on The 
Dock which would affect her property.
RESOLVED


That the clerk to write to John Kimberley at OCC asking for an update
310
Circulation Folder


No matters arising. 

311
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda

(a) 
Emergency Plan


Team to assist with the plan needed.  Cllr Cyster to write an article for the February 

addition of the Dorn Free Press.


(b)
Youth Groups 


Nothing to report
312

Reports
a) School Governors report - Cllr Henderson.
The next meeting of the School Governors would be on 1 February 2011..
b) Highways, pavements and verges
Cllr Henderson reiterated his thanks to Cllr Hudspeth for the excellent job that OCC did on keeping the roads plowed and gritted in December during the recent spell of heavy snow.  However the salt bins were not being regularly refilled and the salt quality was still poor.  Worton Road salts bins were to be a priority to assist with the new pavement salt spreader purchased by the council.  One of the new salt spreaders had arrived and was currently being stored by Cllr Cyster.
RESOLVED


THAT, Cllr Henderson would assemble and test the machine and look into where to store, 
volunteers and access.
Bad pots holes in Fleming Drive and Enstone Road
RESOLVED


THAT, Cllr Henderson had reported these and would follow up.



Bridge on The Dock 
c) Transport- The Chair. 
LPT3 responses no sent to OCC. Cllr Ferrally from Westcote Barton Parish Council pointed out that the Freight Quality Parnership is only a recoomendation and not enforceable. Nor in practice is a weight limit.
RESOLVED


THAT, the clerk would write a letter to all companies based at the airfield asking them to 
look into using the Freight Partnership Map. Cllr Hudspeth to invite all the companies to a 
meeting with the local parish councils to investigate whether the numbers of lorries using 
the B4230 could be reduced by negotiation.
d) Sports and Social Club/Playing Fields
Request to move the concrete shed on the playing fields to the bowling club had been agreed by the Playing Fields Committee.
e) Arts and Leisure

Cllr Gough requested that the other Cllrs respond to his email setting out his intentioned for a village Gardening Competition.  Cllr Leonard suggested the competition be funded by a plant sale to be held in May.  
Youth recognition award – nothing to report.

RESOLVED


THAT, Cllr Gough would put an article in the Dorn Free Press to ascertain interest.
f) Reports from County of District Councillors
Cllr Hudspeth (Appendix B)
313
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson



(i)
2 Turnpike Cottages – application to include replacement windows – no objections 

raised.

314
 Finances 

a. Accounts for Payment 

i. To consider and approve accounts for payment.  (Appendix C to agenda January 2011)  
RESOLVED

All payment listed agreed.
315
To receive items for next agenda. 


Compulsory Purchase Orders to be investigated
316
 AOB


No AOB
317
 Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 21 February 2011 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8pm.
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  Signed .............................................


